A golf driving range has been proposed for land at the corner of Britannia Road and First Line.

The Town's administration and planning committee looked over the plans for the rural facility at its meeting last week.

An application for a temporary use bylaw to make way for the range and its associated facilities has been submitted to the Town by Carl Hadfield of Oakville.

David Faye, who represented Mr. Hadfield at the meeting, told the committee his client has operated a driving range in Oakville for the past 16 years. "He (Mr. Hadfield) has considerable experience."

Town Director of Planning and Development Mel Iovio said if approved, the temporary use bylaw would apply for three years, after which council would review it and have the option of renewing it on a three-year basis.

The land is currently zoned as future development and greenlands and would have to be changed to a site-specific future development special zone to allow for the golf facility.

While the property is 100 acres, only 38 acres located outside the greenlands area would be used for the facility.

A technical report and staff recommendation on the proposed temporary use bylaw will be brought forward soon once all comments have been received and evaluated.

Golf range proposed Pre-trial to drug case to continue next month

Three men charged in connection with a marijuana growing operation on the Milton/Acton border will return to court May 3 to continue a pre-trial that started last week.

The pre-trial — held to work out legal issues before trial - began March 22 at Superior Court of Justice in Milton.

Halton Regional Police raided a grow operation in a barn on a Hwy. 7 property between Fourth and Fifth lines in June of last year.

They seized 259 marijuana plants in various stages of growth with a potential street value of \$259,000.

Also seized was about \$2,000 in growing equipment.

Two Milton men - Robert Popp, 36, and Troy Burton, 23 — were charged by Halton police with production of a controlled substance, possession of a con-

trolled substance for the purpose of trafficking and theft of electricity under \$5,000.

Rockwood resident Wesley Whitford, 43, faces the same charges.

FAMILY CHIROPRACTIC CARE under my roof



Angelika Koeth

311 Martin Street, Milton (905) 878-5165 Cranial Sacral - For Autism

New car dealership could come to east-end Steeles Avenue lands

Local residents may once again see a car dealership open on Steeles Avenue between Esquesing Line and Lawson Road.

A proposal to add a motor vehicle dealership to the list of permitted uses for the east-end lands was received by the Town's administration and planning committee last week.

"The site has historically been used for a motor vehicle dealership," said Town Development Review Planner Christian Lupis.

The three-acre site has more recently been used as an equipment sales and rental dealership.

To permit a car dealership, a zoning bylaw amendment would be required to change the subject

property from a business park zone to a site-specific business park special zone.

A technical report and staff recommendation on the proposed amendment will be brought forward soon once all comments have been received and evaluated.

TOKYO BAY

HYUNDAI





Visible Changes

FOCUS

